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     Overture

The Fortnightly Newsletter of Old Orchard Church – February 1, 2009

Welcome to Old Orchard Church!
Welcome to our worship.  We invite you to use our child care services for infants through children in kindergarten, located in the church building basement. Please see nursery details below. Also, visit our Sunday School, offered for all ages (9 a.m. on Sunday mornings).  If you would like to find out more about Old Orchard and what we are about, please fill out one of our visitor forms.

Children’s Ministries During Worship

Nursery is offered for infants & children through kindergarten age. Our nurseries are in the church building’s basement.  

Infant nursery for babies, crawlers, & very early walkers. 

Toddler nursery for children who are walking up to three years of age. Children who turn three from January-August are invited to attend preschool worship starting September 1. Children who turn three from September-December are invited to attend preschool worship starting January 1.
Preschool worship for age 3 through Kindergarten. Three-year-olds (see above) and four-year-olds are welcome during the whole service. Five-year-olds remain upstairs in the worship service until dismissed at 10:50.

Children’s Worship. Children grades 1-5 are dismissed at 10:50 a.m. 

Souper Bowl Sunday—Today!

Grace & Peace's Food Pantry needs stocking! They asked us to help by bringing a can (or more) of hearty soup today! Just leave the canned soup in the foyer or if you’re attending the Super Bowl Party tonight, bring it then. Thanks!    --The Mercy Ministry of OOC
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Fifth Annual Ignorethe SuperBowlbutshowitanyway 

Tonight – 5 p.m. - late

With Memorial Presbyterian at Milligan House.  Teens and adults are invited to join in the fun!  And bring your can of hearty soup for the Grace & Peace Food Pantry.

OOC Directory Updates

We are updating the OOC Directory. A member of the Directory Team will be contacting you to update your listing. For those who are new to the fellowship and want to be listed, please fill out a form and turn it in to Durinda Hood (or place it in her mailbox or mail it to the church office!). Forms are on the table in the parlor.
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Do you have missing items? Do you think you don’t have a missing item? Well, look anyway. ( You might be surprised! There are a lot of dishes left!  Lost items are on the table today in the back of the parlor.   Lost items will not be displayed next week during the Parlor Fellowship, but will be displayed again on February 15 and 22.  Whatever-is-left-on-the-table after February 22 will be given away. 


House Church

House Church, Wednesday, February 4th, 6 p.m. pot-luck supper and 7 p.m. meeting.  

Bring a dish to share for the pot-luck supper.

Child Care offered (sign up for it) or tell Hannah Nelson you’re bringing your kids

Trivia Night for Webster-Rock Hill Ministries

WRHM Trivia Night—Friday, February 6, 2009, 6:30 p.m. at the Richmond Heights Recreation Center. A table of 8 has been donated in the name of Old Orchard Church so anyone who is interested in being at that table may come at NO COST. See Phil Patterson (philpatter@sbcglobal.net) to save a seat at the table. Two seats are left!
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Our Children and God

Parenting Seminar and Discussion

Guiding our children in discovering the love of God. Please join us for a free parenting seminar and discussion at Old Orchard Church (in the Milligan House) Saturday, February 7, 9 am - noon. Hot Breakfast included. Our speaker will be Dr. Mark Dalbey, professor at Covenant Theological Seminary and frequent conference speaker on God and parenting. Register at www.oldorchardchurch.org. For more information contact Mark Tucker, maltucker@gmail.com.

Parlor Fellowship  Next Week

Sign up for the next Parlor Fellowship to be held on February 8.  Annie Kuhn and Linda Lemen are hosting. 

Arts Ministry Meeting
Tuesday, February 10, 7:00 p.m.

Milligan House

Rochester L’Abri Conference 2009

February 13-14--The Kahler Hotel in Rochester, MN

Brochures in the parlor. “Proclaiming All God’s Wondrous Works.” Jerram Barrs, Denis Haack, Dick Keyes, Ranald Macaulay and Wim Rietkerk are giving plenary sessions. Our own Hurvey Woodson will be giving workshops on “China, the Gospel and a Vibrant Church” and “A Home Away from Home for International Students.” 

Overture Deadline
The next Overture will be out Sunday, February 15 and its deadline is next Sunday, February 8. You are invited to write for it! We welcome submissions of articles, art, short essays, poetry, etc. All submissions should be signed by the person submitting them. You can submit articles to office@oldorchardchurch.org or you can place your signed articles in the Overture box (in the coat room). We have a rotating crew of Overture editors; the editor for the next issue will be our team, Prisca Rice & her assistant Tamara Rice. 

Sunshine Sacks

Today we will distribute sacks to contribute items of need for Sunshine Ministries. You will hear from them on February 15.  Just gather the items listed on the sacks and bring them back by Sunday, February 22.    --The Mercy Ministry of OOC
Women’s Retreat! Register!

WOMEN - Are you looking forward to our Women's Retreat on February 27 & 28?!

Keep in mind these things: no cooking, no dishes, no laundry, no interruptions, no one yelling, "MOM!” no bills, no TV, no email, AND no bed that has to be made. Instead you will have: time with friends, time with your Lord, meals prepared for you, fun & laughter, heart-to-hearts, and encouraging teaching as we learn from others.

The theme for the 2009 Old Orchard Women’s Retreat is "Faith in Real Life". It will be held at Todd Hall Retreat & Conference Center in Columbia, IL. The cost is $60. (If you desire a private room, your cost will be $83). Check-in begins on Friday at 6:30 p.m. & we can stay until 4 p.m. on Saturday. The deadline for registration is Sunday, February 15th. Registration forms are available. A toy mailbox labeled "Women's Retreat" is in the coatroom. Please place your forms and money in there. If you are interested in car-pooling, note that on your registration form.

Questions? Please see or call Dot Branson  or Ann Stuber.

“OOC Idol” – 

--Otherwise known as OOC’s Talent Show--

Sunday, February 22 @ 6 p.m.

Plan to attend!

If you would like to be a “contestant,” contact Mark Tucker, 314-680-3670. All acts (song, dance, drama, etc) are welcome but spots are limited. And, audience, mark your calendar to attend! 

Narnia in the Dominican Republic

Old Orchard Church is sending a team to the Dominican Republic June 20-27 to put on our Narnia Summer Children's Program with Orphanage Outreach. This is the ministry that Emily Roig is currently serving with. We are praying that the Lord would draw in the right folks for this team. Please consider joining the team for this week-long mission trip. Deadline for committing yourself to the team is February 22. Pick up a brochure in the parlor and contact Mark Tucker to sign up or if you have questions.

Nominations for Church Officers Wanted

The Session is seeking nominations for the offices of elder, deacon or deaconess. Members, please see last week’s Overture or the posted sheet on how to nominate someone. Please remember that you do not speak to the person you’re nominating first. The Session is accepting nominations until the end of February. See any elder for questions.
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OOC Work Day Date:

Saturday, April 4. 9 to 5 p.m. 

Lunch provided. 

Let Matt Philip know if you can help with lunch. 

Mark your calendar!

Benefit Concert for Promise Christian Academy

Mark your calendars for this year’s benefit concert for Promise Christian Academy, Friday, March 6, from 7:30-9:30 p.m.  Concert includes musical talents from Randy Mayfield and John Hancock along with stand up comedy from Steve Hughes.  More information will follow in the upcoming weeks.

 

Meredith Heintz, Administrator

Promise Christian Academy

1809 Clarkson Road, Chesterfield, Missouri 63017

Office 636 449 0647

mheintz@promisechristianacademy.org
Treasurer Changes & More

With the beginning of the new calendar year, and in the middle of our fiscal year, and with Nate McKie’s election as a ruling elder, the Session has made changes in treasurer assignments. Here is our current treasurer team.
Gayle Gibbar who has CPA credentials, has agreed to work with our finances by taking responsibility for the monthly reconciliation and budget reports. 

Reid Stuber is now taking responsibility for all the check-writing—both for budget line requests and expenses that come from designated funds. He is also now overseeing payroll.

Denny & Karen Reinheimer and Larry & Marie Chambers collect the money on Sunday, count the cash and gather the checks together to give to one of the deposit treasurers.  Donna Knobbe and Bruce Ji continue to take the offerings, record them and make deposits to the bank.

Nate McKie has been phased out of all treasurer duties so he can concentrate on his responsibilities as one of our new ruling elders. 

Appreciation. Be sure to tell Nate “Thanks!” for the many hours he has spent writing checks on behalf of Old Orchard Church. And express your appreciation also to Gayle as she takes on her new responsibilities and Reid as he changes his tasks to the bill writing and payroll. And thank folks who count and record the offerings. It’s really quite a team effort!

Reimbursement. For those of you who want to be reimbursed, etc. please turn in your requests to Reid. The EVF (Expenditure Verification Forms) are in the copy machine room (which also doubles as Greg Roig’s office) on the second floor of Milligan House and may be turned in to Reid’s folder here in the church office or to Reid’s mailbox at the church building in the coat room.

Foreign Missions Prayer Requests for February 2009

1.  Wilma Cross – Santiago, Chile.  Wilma asks prayer for her health, teaching opportunities, the next Mercy School [dates not given], opportunities to present Christ to many and the continued work in the Valparaiso women’s prison. 

2.  Rob and Tünde Futo – Budapest, Hungary   Praise that they have moved into their new home. Pray for a Sonship conference they are hosting Feb. 16-21, for a mighty work of the Spirit. Pray for Tünde as she has been under spiritual attack.  Pray for Rob as he continues his various ministries, including the new Bible School.

3.  Gerry and Ruth Gutierrez – Huanta, Peru.  Ruthie writes that they are discouraged because many people in their church have abandoned the faith and left the church.  Pray that the Lord would convict them and soften their hearts.  Pray for two of their adult children who are with them, Keila and Benjie.  

4.  L’Abri Fellowship – England and Switzerland.  The winter terms begin in both branches last month.  Pray for a good mix of students and for their adjustment to L’Abri.  Pray that the staff will be sensitive to their needs.  Pray for financial needs.

5.  Dawn Miller – Madrid, Spain.  Pray for Dawn as she interacts with students, that Christians will be encouraged in growth and others will be brought to saving faith.  Pray that the Lord would continue to work in the hearts of some Christian students who have been reaching out to others.

6.  Joseph and Elfi Muutuki – Nairobi, Kenya.  Pray for a difficult situation in the church that has caused turmoil and division.  Pray for wisdom for Joseph and the church officers and for healing reconciliation.  Pray for continued outreach to Asian, Hindus and Muslims.

7.  Luciano and Luciene Pires – Goiania, Brazil.  Pray for their readjustment to Brazil after six months absence. Praise for one-time gifts they have received for various things.  Pray that some of the contacts they have made will start or increase their support.  Pray that they will find a new home and center for the work by September when they must leave their present location.

8.  Rene and Lani Quimbo – Mindanao, Philippines.  Pray for protection for Rene and Lani and their many co-workers, contacts and ministry locations, as Muslim terrorist activity has been increasing on the island of Mindanao.  Pray for wisdom and physical strength as Rene and Lani direct their many ministries in different locations.  

9.  Joel and Jessica Rinn – Verona, Italy.  Pray for wisdom Joel and Jessica as they begin activities in their new ministry center in downtown Verona.  Pray for new contacts as programs are introduced.  Pray for fruit from the many contacts they have in the small town where they live.

10.  Bob and Shirley Woodson – Lima, Peru.  Pray for Bob with his heavy schedule teaching and preaching. Pray for both of them as they counsel and teach individuals and in churches.  Bob will be in the States on the east coast Jan 21-Feb 12 to attend a missions conference and visit supporting churches.

Emily Roig – Dominican Republic.  Pray for Emily as she adjust to life in the Dominican Republic in somewhat primitive conditions.  Pray for her patience and skills as she is learning how to teach English to “11, 12, and 13 year old wild girls with attitudes.  (”

Sons & Daughters


Hong Kong in the early 1950s was a bustling city, a British colony which had become a refuge for many Mainland Chinese fleeing the new communist government.  My younger brother and I grew up in the penthouse of the building that housed the high school of which my father was not only the principal, but also the founding chaplain of the chapel which later became a parish.  No doubt I was born a Christian, so I believed.


It was when I entered Form 1 (or 7th grade) in the all girls’ school and joined the Christian Fellowship that I noticed other Christians talking about their “conversion experience” and their personal relationship with God.  I felt like an imposter because I had nothing to say about my spiritual life other than my church attendance on Sundays.  I wanted what my friends had!  So I followed them to their youth groups, in the Baptist Church or the Christian Mission Alliance Church.  I raised my hand numerous times to indicate my “decision for Christ”.  Even after a camp counselor helped me personalize my faith by inserting my name in John 3:16, I struggled with the assurance of salvation.  But my desire to know God and to love him kept growing.


Just when I graduated from “middle school” (equivalent to completion of 11th grade in high school) in 1968 our family unexpectedly moved to the US, as my father was called to pastor a Chinese congregation in San Francisco during the great influx of Chinese immigrants.  The first months as a new high school student in the senior class was lonely.  But as I was catching up with English, I met some Chinese students in school, several of whom belong to the local Chinese Baptist Church.  My circle of Chinese Christian friends grew when I attended the community college and joined the fellowship group on campus as well as the college fellowship at the Baptist Church.  I became a “fundamentalist” because that was the teaching of the very faithful and godly pastor, who had poured his life into this flock from which later emerged pastors, deacons, missionaries, and staunch believers who remain my closest friends to this day.  The mainline churches were liberals and not to be trusted even though I remained a Sunday Episcopalian out of loyalty and an ambition to change the culture.  Calvinism was a bad word though I was not exactly certain why.  And good Christians were supposed to be separated from all worldly influences, though I became uncomfortable with the “trench warfare” mentality and secretly wished there would be a way to weave this Christian spirituality into the concern for social justice long emphasized by my father, without falling into the trap of “social gospel”.


I had met Po Sun in my freshman year while he was a sophomore and a brand new believer attending another Chinese church.  Our courtship began after I transferred to UC Berkeley, and continued off and on after he went to Florida for graduate studies and I stayed in Berkeley.  I continued my spiritual quest through reading and attending conferences, including the Institute of Basic Youth Conflicts, the ’76 Urbana Conference.  Francis Schaeffer became a familiar name though I did not pay as much attention to him as to writers such as Chuck Swindoll or Elizabeth Elliott, and even Jay Adams and Bruce Narramore.  I still struggled with assurance of salvation, but I have decided to live a life to glorify God.


When Po Sun and I got married in 1978 it was the one thing I was most certain to be God’s will:  we have been tested by distance and time and circumstances, and I could bet my life on his love and unconditional acceptance of me.  We made our first home in Jacksonville, Florida where he was hired by Anheuser Busch.  We followed the older couple from whom we bought our house to their church, ironically a Presbyterian Church with the PCUSA of which I had long been skeptical.  But I found myself soaking up the wonderful sermons of the pastor like a sponge.  It was the first time I could fully submit to the teaching of the pastor of a church I belonged to.  Unfortunately the Rev. Mark Gutzke accepted a call in Georgia.  Sometime later came the Rev. Thomas Ellis.  For the first time I discovered systematic theology; we studied the Westminster Confession of Faith and attempted to commit the Shorter Catechism to memory.  For the first time the sovereignty of God and the free will of man could reasonably coexist.  For the first time I saw myself as a Covenant child of God, and I could accept my lack of a distinct conversion experience, as I was well aware of my continual growth.  In Reformed Theology my faith has found its resting place.  In addition, I was also nourished through my involvement with the Bible Study Fellowship.  When our little congregation faced the choice of denominational alliance in the early 1980s, we voted wholeheartedly to leave the mother denomination and joined the PCA.


By the time Po Sun was transferred to the St. Louis headquarters of his company in 1988 we had three daughters and were expecting our fourth child, who would join us the following summer and complete our family.  After visiting two PCA churches in the West County, we settled down (because of the language need of my mother-in-law) at the St. Louis Chinese Gospel Church, whose constitution was drafted with the help of Dr. Rayburn and whose pastor, Rev. William Hsueh, was a Covenant Seminary graduate and a follower of Francis Schaeffer.  But it was a non-denominational church with members mostly from Baptist background, and infant baptism was out of the question.  So our son Preston remained the only child who had not been baptized.  Still we stayed, and learned, and served, and became part of a loving family.  Our relationship with the people remains warm even though the church had weathered dissention and fraction sometime after Pastor Hsueh left for another pastorate in Texas 12 years ago.  But spiritually we found ourselves getting stagnant, unable to contribute to the health of the body.  We decided it was time to “take a sabbatical” from the church we had called home for 15 years.  By then I had been studying at Covenant Seminary for 2 years.  Ten months later, on October 17, 2004, we arrived at Old Orchard Church, and have not left.


Now in my bones I know, though I am not certain since when, that my Father in heaven indeed had me in mind when he created the heaven and the earth, and when he sent his Son to the world, and when he established his church, and even now when he is expanding his kingdom.  Presently, even in the midst of my struggles I can rejoice, for my Lord is King, not just in the future but right now; and his banner over me is love.  As my mentor says, we cannot bring people to where we have not gone before.  So I can give thanks for the painful chiseling and the refining God has allowed in my life, accepting them as the process of my conforming to the image of Christ, and becoming a better people helper.  And I am especially amazed by the glimpse of glory he has revealed to us throughout Scriptures of the eternal home our Lord has gone on to prepare for us.  

Praise the Lord!
--Patricia Lee

Letters to the Congregation

Thank you

Our many, many thanks to all of you good people at Old Orchard who made our 60th Anniversary a very special time.  You have always gone the extra mile in spreading your love to others.  God bless all of you for your love to us.

Ellen & Dan Petty
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Just letting you all know how we can pray for the Patrocinios.
--Submitted by Dot Branson

January 24, 2009

Dear Dot, 

Thank you for your prayer and true love. You guys from OOC are truly part of our family. We have been fighting giants. The situation is tough but God has always, and will, provide strength and faith to continue our journey here in these days. Vera has had totally 13 surgeries, and after the last one, which was 50 days ago, two more tumors were found. After careful consideration we decided to go for another set of quimoteraphy. Vera is changing the drugs to fight this thing. There is also a possibility of radiation or surgery if (and we believe so) the quimo shrinks the tumors to a small size.

The prognosis is this: We are scare but hopeful. We know the situation is difficult, but the doctors say there is a chance to keep the cancer under control.
 
Please, continue to pray for us. Pray for Andre and also for Jorge Jr. So that, God leads them to a path of faith even in the midst of this situation.
 
Meanwhile, the Church continues to grow. We received 100 new members this last year. God is good, and He has kept us focused on His glory and on the things of the eternal life. Nothing can separate us from our Lord Jesus Cristo.
 
Peace, 
Jorge Patrocinio
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February Birthdays
2/1
Kathy Nelson

2/19/86………Leandro Lemen

2/1
Curtis Peck

2/19………….Joseph Muutuki**

2/1
Angelyn Tag

2/19/90………Jonathan Powers

2/2
Mary Ann Kelly

2/19………….Nellie T. Pun

2/4
Ron Nelson

2/20………….Jessica Roland

2/6
Jessica Rinn**

2/23………….Jon Coody

2/6
Jerry Taussig

2/24………….Jenny Dixon**

2/7
Jon Easterling

2/24………….David Mitchell

2/10/85
Tim Muutuki**

2/24………….Philip Patterson

2/11
Bruce Cook

2/24/98………Emma Powers

2/11
Lois Easterling

2/26………….Katherine Mohler

2/12
Gayle Gibbar

2/27………….Jason Bartlett

2/12
Ron Lutjens

2/27/06………Simeon Woodard

2/16
Donna Knobbe

2/28………….Gail Barker

2/18
Bruce Ji

2/29………….Gary Glasgow

Your February Calendar!

Sun. February 1. Super Bowl Party 5 p.m. to ? at Milligan House for teens and adults.

Wed., February 4:  House Church, 6 p.m. supper and 7 p.m. meeting.  Child Care offered (sign up for it).

Sat., February 7:  Parenting Seminar, 9 a.m. to noon, Milligan House

Sun. February 8: Parlor Fellowship after worship

Tues., February 10:  Arts Ministry Meeting, 7:00 p.m.

Tues., February 17:  Stated Session Meeting, 6:30 p.m. 

Sun., February 22:  Old Orchard Idol, 6:00 p.m.

Tues., February 24:  Leaders’ Meeting, 7:00 p.m. 

Fri-Sat., February 27-28: Women’s Retreat

Mark Tucker’s Vacation is February 9 – 13.

Weekly or Twice a Month:

Adult Choir. Rehearsals Mondays at 7:15 pm. See Greg Roig for questions. 

English Conversations Class.  Meets Fridays, 4:30 to 6:00 p.m. at Milligan House. See Hurvey or Dorothy Woodson for questions.

Men’s Bible Study.  Next one is Saturday, February 7, 2009, 7:15 a.m. at Milligan House. See Hal Pendergrass.

Women’s Bible Study. Thursdays, 6:45-8:45 pm. Jerram Barrs is leading the women in a study entitled "The Good Life: Law and Grace.” See Melissa Nelson or Megan Philip if you have questions.

Zumba: Saturdays, 9:15 am. See Carine Barrs.

Old Orchard Church

Church Office/Milligan House: 314.962.3795

640 Amelia/Church Building:  314.961.6932

Ron Lutjens’ (home) Study:  314.962.6196

Mark Tucker’s Office:  314.680.3670

Fax:  314.962.8285

Church Office E-mail:  office@oldorchardchurch.org

Web Site:  www.oldorchardchurch.org
